
   

 Axis Group Inc., 303-332-5757  Updated October 2013 

John W. Billiard, P.E. 

Axis Group Inc. 
 
Education:  M.B.A., University of Colorado, Denver 
   M.S., Civil Engineering, University of Colorado, Denver 
   B.S., Civil Engineering, University of Colorado, Denver 
 

Registrations: Professional Engineer registered in Colorado, New Mexico,  
 Virginia, and Texas 

 Licensed General Contractor, New Mexico 

    
 

Summary of Professional Experience 
 

Over 28 years of engineering and construction experience  
 

President of Axis Group Inc., an engineering, consulting, and construction management firm 
 

Managed consulting engineering offices, engineering, and construction professionals for 
large well-known engineering companies 
 

Profit/Loss responsibility for numerous complex engineering, design, and construction 
projects with individual project revenues that exceeded $20 million 
 

Client business and technical plans with accurate engineering and construction estimates 
 

Business development from concept through contract including strategic-win direction, go/no-
go decisions, bid reviews, and client presentations 
 

Managed several large key accounts with multi-million dollar annual revenues  

 
PROFESSIONAL EXPERIENCE  
 

Axis Group, Inc. (2001 to Present):  
 

President:  Mr. Billiard founded this firm that provides innovative solutions to engineering 

projects in the environmental, civil, and water supply and treatment areas.  Among his 

accomplishments, Mr. Billiard developed the highly innovative GeoTrax Survey  

technologies (now offered by Aestus LLC) to scan the subsurface for environmental impacts.  

Mr. Billiard provides consulting services to clients for civil and environmental projects such as 

groundwater remediation systems, petroleum compound remediation systems, municipal and 

industrial water supply wells, groundwater extraction wells, groundwater injection wells, 

military base groundwater remediation, mine site reclamation, superfund site reclamation, 

and civil construction management.  Mr. Billiard's responsibilities include setting strategic 

direction in the technical and business development areas.  
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Harding Lawson Associates (1996 to 2000):  

 

Principal Engineer:  Mr. Billiard's responsibilities as a Principal Engineer included technical 

and business development, preparing business and marketing plans, providing technical 

design and oversight on large complex projects, preparing and reviewing technical reports, 

and managing engineering and construction activities.  Mr. Billiard's representative project 

experience included strategic planning, design and construction of groundwater and LNAPL 

remediation systems, groundwater injection, and solid waste management unit cover design.  

Additional experience also included groundwater and LNAPL interception and collection 

system design, groundwater treatment plant expansion, and preparing detailed construction 

cost estimates as part of lump sum cost proposals.  

 

Smith Environmental Technologies Corp. (1989 to 1996):  

 

Project Manager:  Mr. Billiard's responsibilities as a Project Manager included developing 

new markets, and supervising the engineering group. His duties included preparing, 

reviewing, and evaluating business plans, marketing and growth plans, and technical designs 

and reports.  Mr. Billiard also managed numerous project budgets and schedules for large 

complex projects.  Mr. Billiard's representative project experience included groundwater and 

soil restoration, hydrogeologic, geochemical, health risk evaluations, and waste disposal.  He 

has extensive experience in groundwater remediation including installing a large 

groundwater extraction and injection system network, fugitive oil recovery wells, groundwater 

monitoring and extraction wells, sampling to determine groundwater quality, and constructing 

water treatment plants.  His experience also included contaminated waste excavation, 

characterization and disposal.  

 

FELEC Services, Inc. (1982 to 1987):  

 

Design Engineer, Project Manager, Field Project Supervisor:  Mr. Billiard was responsible for 

the design and construction of numerous civil engineering projects for 27 radar facilities 

located above the Arctic Circle in Canada and Alaska.  Work involved facility improvement 

projects including arctic airfield and road construction, exterior painting, wastewater 

treatment systems, water and petroleum distribution systems, and structural facility 

upgrades.  Mr. Billiard designed the projects, estimated the time and materials required, 

procured the materials, and supervised union labor personnel during project construction.  

 

Woodward-Clyde Consultants (1979 to 1981)  

 

Engineering Technician:  Mr. Billiard was responsible for construction OA/OC during the 

construction of 14 large earth dams, 3 mining tailings dams, numerous shallow and deep 

building foundations, and installation of numerous pipelines.  Work included daily and weekly 

reports detailing construction progress and relevant OA/OC issues.  
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REPRESENTATIVE PROJECT WORK: 
 
- Industrial Water Supply Well:  Mr. Billiard designed and provided construction oversight for 

two large-diameter water supply wells to depths between 850 and 950 feet and water 
output up to 1,000 gallons per minute.  Work included well design, technical specifications, 
field oversight, pump and motor selection, and administrative permits.  Project engineering 
revenues:  $150,000; total project cost:  $1,000,000. 

 
- General Electric Aircraft Engines Plant 83, New Mexico:  Mr. Billiard is the Engineer of 

Record and the overall manager for the remediation of impacts to the soil and groundwater 
at this site in Albuquerque, New Mexico.  Work at this site included the remediation of 
chlorinated solvents from unsaturated soils using vacuum extraction and the extraction and 
treatment of shallow groundwater impacted with chlorinated solvents.  Mr. Billiard was the 
lead designer and construction manager of this 1,200 gallon per minute remediation system 
for the extraction and treatment of impacted groundwater from a deep zone aquifer.  
Impacts to this aquifer also include free phase petroleum hydrocarbon compounds.  Project 
engineering revenues:  $6 million; construction revenues to $18 million.  Mr. Billiard currently 
manages all of the O&M activities at this site. 

 
- Refinery, East Coast:  Mr. Billiard was the Engineer of Record for the RCRA remediation 

program at this refinery located on the east coast.  Design elements included a covered 
impoundment for 170,000 cubic yards of impacted soil, groundwater restoration, 
stormwater conveyances, and slope stability analysis, and specifications.  Work also 
included inspecting and lining repair of 10,000 feet of industrial sewer lines.  All work 
required numerous work plans and reports that were submitted to and approved by the 
oversight regulatory agency.  This program was completed in 2011.  Project engineering 
revenues:  $3.5 million; total project cost:  $15 million. 

 
- Numerous Sites, United States:  Created and successfully used Aestus’ GeoTrax Survey™ 

technology to assist clients in scanning sites for free-phase petroleum product, solvents, 
abandoned tanks, and other environmental subsurface impacts.  As a result of deploying the 
GeoTrax Survey technologies, a new subsurface NAPL behavior model was developed.  

In addition, sites benefited by having exact location and volumes of subsurface impacts 
identified for streamlined future work.  Typical average site project revenue:  $25,000. 

 
- Municipal Water Well and Supply, Colorado:  Mr. Billiard designed and provided 

construction oversight for a municipal water well for a water district in Black Forest 
Colorado.  The well was designed to have a 50-year life and was outfitted with a state-of-
the-art variable frequency motor drive system to allow maximum flexibility for district 
operations.  The well was targeted for 150 gpm but produced over 200 gpm when complete.  
The frequency motor drive allows the district to vary the well output over a wide range 
without causing damage to the well pump or pump motor.  The frequency drive is also 
programmable and allows the district to pump water using off-peak electric rates saving the 
district significant operating costs.  Project engineering revenues:  $25,000; total project 
cost:  $500,000. 
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- Refinery Project, West Texas:  Mr. Billiard was the overall technical manager for this project 
that included rehabilitation of a deep and expansive dual-liquid extraction and remediation 
system.  Mr. Billiard provided technical oversight on a number of other remedial aspects of 
this project including a vapor monitoring program, and groundwater monitoring program.  
These elements were designed to mitigate the migration of petroleum product beneath the 
refinery and extracted product was recycled into the refinery as a feed stock.  Project 
engineering and construction oversight revenues:  $3 million annually.  

 
- Refinery Project, East Texas:  Mr. Billiard was the overall manager for this project that 

included groundwater and free-phase liquid flow modeling, engineering design, and 
construction of a system to mitigate the migration of free-phase product beneath the 
refinery.  This project involved the installation of ten total-fluids recovery wells in an area 
inundated with other pipelines.  The wells were installed without incident and the project was 
completed ahead of schedule and under budget. Project engineering and construction 
oversight revenues:  $400,000.  

 
- Terminal Project, Puget Sound, Washington East:  Mr. Billiard was the manager for this 

project that included the installation of a sheet-pile barrier wall to mitigate seeps of free-
phase liquids into Puget Sound.  This project required the design and installation of the 
sheet-piles on a fast-track to avoid potential seeps during the rainy season.  This project 
was complicated by existing structures and the potential for settlement or failure due to the 
vibration caused by installing the sheet-piles.  This project was designed and constructed 
without incident and completed on time and on budget.  Project engineering and 
construction oversight revenues:  $75,000. 

 
- Refinery Project, Oklahoma:  Mr. Billiard was the project manager for the design of a slurry 

wall and dual-extraction groundwater remediation system designed to prevent the migration 
of a petroleum product at several locations along the Arkansas River. Mr. Billiard 
participated in regulatory agency negotiations for the discharge of the treated water into the 
Arkansas River.  Ultimately, the extracted water was used as Refinery cooling water, saving 
the Refinery significant costs for procured water.  Project engineering revenues:  $350,000; 
Construction revenues:  $1.5 million. 

 
- Landfill Superfund Site, Colorado:  Mr. Billiard was the project manager responsible for the 

closure design of certain elements at a 450 acre superfund landfill site east of Denver, 
Colorado.  Closure elements at this site included groundwater barriers, slurry walls, 
groundwater diversion/collection/treatment, landfill cover improvement, and waste pit 
remediation.  Mr. Billiard provided engineering strategies and value engineering during the 
closure design for this site to arrive at the most appropriate and cost effective closure 
design.  Ultimately, a 2-mile long slurry wall was designed and installed to inhibit 
groundwater migration from this site.  Mr. Billiard participated in regulatory agency 
negotiations and public meetings to obtain an approved closure design.  Engineering 
revenues:  $1.5 million. 

 
- Superfund Site, Tennessee:  Mr. Billiard was the project manager responsible for 

completing the Feasibility Study and post closure groundwater-monitoring plan for a 50-acre 
inactive pesticide plant site in Memphis Tennessee.  Issues at this site included waste pit 
remediation, groundwater impacted from a surface impoundment, groundwater diversion 
and/or treatment, and post closure groundwater monitoring.  Mr. Billiard provided 
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engineering strategies and value engineering during the preparation of the Feasibility Study 
to arrive at the most appropriate and cost effective closure program.  Engineering revenues:  
$350,000.  

 
- Pesticide Site, Odessa, Texas:  Mr. Billiard was responsible for the waste characterization 

and disposal of 335 overpack drums containing dioxin contaminated waste and 140 drums 
containing impacted soils from a site investigation.  Mr. Billiard characterized the dioxin 
waste and arranged for the shipment and disposal of this waste at an incinerator facility in 
Utah.  Construction revenues:  $110,000. 

 
- Somersworth Landfill, New Hampshire:  Mr. Billiard was the overall project manager 

responsible for conducting a remedial investigation and preparing a feasibility study for this 
CERCLA landfill.  Issues addressed by Mr. Billiard included regulatory agency negotiation, 
volatile organic and inorganic compounds present in soils and groundwater, and the 
evaluation of ambient air, soils, groundwater, and a large wetlands area downgradient of the 
landfill.  Alternatives considered included biological restoration, a patented in-situ restoration 
process, groundwater extraction and treatment, and off-site discharge of treated water.  
Project engineering revenues:  $1.1 million. 

 
- Electric Products, Vieques, Puerto Rico:  Mr. Billiard was the technical and construction 

manager responsible for the preparing a RCRA closure plan and remedial action for an 
electric products plant on this small island of Puerto Rico.  Issues included regulatory 
agency negotiation, remediation and disposal of soils and liquids impacted by plating waste 
including cyanide residuals, and the installation of a RCRA-approvable groundwater 
monitoring system.  Work included coordinating with the local regulatory agency and EPA 
during site activities and the preparation of a certified closure report.  Project engineering 
revenues to $250,000; construction revenues:  $450,000. 

 
- Remediation of Acid Mine Drainage, Montana:  Mr. Billiard was the lead technical member 

of the team responsible for determining the overland and subsurface flow components of 
waters flooding a large open pit mine.  Aspects of this work included regulatory agency 
negotiations, design and field installation of an innovative mine process water flow 
measurement system, sampling and characterization of mine process water flows and water 
within the pit.  Project engineering revenues for this phase:  $850,000. 

 
- Uranium Repository Reclamation Design, New Mexico:  Mr. Billiard was responsible for 

designing a groundwater pond evaporation system and the impoundment cover drainage 
system for a uranium repository in New Mexico.  During this project, Mr. Billiard prepared an 
Engineers Report for submittal to the State of New Mexico describing the current conditions 
at the site and the elements of the design that would be used to close the site.  Issues 
addressed by Mr. Billiard included surface water drainage, slope stability, channel stability, 
and proper erosion protection.  

 
- Steel Fabrication Facility, California:  Mr. Billiard was the lead technical member of the team 

responsible for characterizing and disposing of abandoned wastes and quantifying the 
residual health risk remaining at the site.  Issues included identifying, combining, and 
disposing residual paint waste and by products, characterizing the site soils and 
groundwater, and preparing a preliminary site endangerment assessment to characterize 
residual risks.  Project engineering revenues:  $100,000; construction revenues:  $250,000. 
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- Landfill Superfund Site, Colorado:  Mr. Billiard was the project construction manager for the 

construction of an innovative groundwater interception trench and surface water diversion 
facility.  This was the first major remedial action at this Superfund site and was completed 
on time and within budget.  Technical issues included the installation of an impermeable 
clay cover over a drainage trench consisting of tire shreds wrapped in a geotextile blanket.  
Mr. Billiard also conducted an audit of the on-site water treatment plant to evaluate 
operational issues and compliance with regulatory standards.  Project construction 
revenues:  $465,000. 

 
- Landfill Superfund Site, Colorado:  Mr. Billiard was the project manager responsible for 

providing several conceptual designs and detailed construction cost estimates for closure of 
this site.  Issues included active landfill gas control with gas collection wells and a flare unit, 
landfill regrading and cover enhancement, groundwater controls including 9,000 feet of 
slurry walls and an extraction toe drain, leachate conveyance system, upgrades to an 
existing treatment plant, and closure of a drum storage area.  Project engineering revenues:  
$100,000.  

 
- Various Remediation Projects:  Mr. Billiard also designed and/or constructed various 

remediation projects including an impoundment cover system and a 2,200-foot long slurry 
wall around an inactive site in Commerce Texas; impoundment closure systems including 
surface water controls, and liner and cover designs for three large soil impoundments; intital 
evaluation and options to remediate tailings deposited sporadically along 30 miles of a river 
in Montana; evaluated and selected an option to remediate a superfund site in Puerto Rico.  
Prepared numerous work plans and reports of various size and complexity for theses 
projects.  Mr. Billiard has also provided technical support for clients including project 
strategies, cash flow analysis, cost recovery allocations, and litigation support. 

 
 
PUBLICATIONS 
 
"Load Test of a Large-Scale Geotextile-Reinforced Retaining Wall," Presented at 
Geosynthetics 91, Atlanta Georgia, February 1991.  Awarded Certificate of Recognition by the 
North American Geosynthetics Society for original work and advancements in the field of 
geosynthetics. 
 
"Numerical Prediction of Aquifer Pore Volume Flushing Rates for Remedial Design", Presented 
at the 1994 Groundwater Modeling Conference, August 1994. 
 
“Breaking Up Isn’t Hard to Do: A View of NAPL Using Electrical Resistivity Imaging”, Halihan, 
Billiard, McDonald, EPA L.U.S.T. Line, December 2005, No. 51 

 
 
LITIGATION SUPPORT 
 
Technical Expert witness for General Electric Company in the case of New Mexico et al v. 
General Electric et al (CIV 99-1188).  Summary judgment was provided in this case in favor of 
General Electric et al. 


